WELSH ST DONATS COMMUNITY COUNCIL UPDATE

www.welshstdonats.co.uk February 2015

It was agreed to co opt Nick Craddock on to the Community Council at our meeting in February. Nick lives in Heol-y-March and his contact details are on the website.

PUBLIC FORUM: representatives from the Heol-y-March presented their concerns over the impact of increasing events at Hendrewennol.

DOCUMENTS: Councillors read and discussed the Welsh Government's Governance and Accountablity Guidance and put in place new regulations where necessary, the South Wales Fire and Rescue Strategy Plan for the next five years, RCT Draft Supplementry Planning Guidance Consultation, and the Welsh Government's Inquiry into Consideration of Powers: Public Service Ombudsman for Wales. Comments were submitted where appropriate.

HIGHWAYS: Potholes and mud on the lanes have been reported throughout the area to the Vale Council. Please let me know or inform the Vale by email or phone of any of which you are aware.

FINANCE: The annual subscription to One Voice Wales was approved and paid.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS: It was noted that 14/01489/PND Garages at Tair Onen was approved.

REPRESENTATIVES: Andrew Foyle attended an area meeting of One Voice Wales. POLICE: No crimes were reported in our area over the last month.

Each year we are able to apply for a Vale of Glamorgan CASH Grant for a project that would be of benefit for the community. If you have any requests or ideas, please contact me. Applications have to be in by 31st March 2015.

Should you wish to have anything raised at our next meeting on 3rd March and 14th April, please let me know beforehand by dropping me a line or email. Members of the public are welcome to attend our meetings and can speak to the Council during the Public Forum item first on the agenda.

Victoria Pearce, Clerk 01446 774833 clerkwsd@gmail.com